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Jesus said to the Twelve: “Fear no one. Nothing is concealed that will not be 
revealed, nor secret that will not be known.” Matthew 10:26 

This line is spoken by our Lord within the context of preparing the Twelve for 
the persecutions that are to come. Prior to this passage, Jesus said, “But 
beware of people, for they will hand you over to courts and scourge you in 
their synagogues, and you will be led before governors and kings for my sake as 
a witness before them and the pagans.” After saying much more about the 
persecutions to come, Jesus gives them a certain hope and encouragement in 
the passage above. First of all, Jesus directly addresses one of the effects many 
people suffer when they encounter some form of persecution: fear. “Fear no 
one,” He says. Fear can consume a person when they lack faith in God’s care 
for them, allowing anxiety and worry to take hold. When we can keep our eyes 
fixed firmly on Christ and dispel the attacks we receive in life, then we will 
remain confident in God’s truth and not be deterred by lies. Jesus is also very 
aware of the fact that fear can become overwhelming. This is especially the 
case when we must endure any form of severe persecution or trial. Therefore, 
He speaks a consoling line to the Twelve to help them have hope. “Nothing is 
concealed that will not be revealed, nor secret that will not be known.” This is a 
reference to the end of time when Jesus returns to earth for the Final 
Judgment. At that time, every deceitful attack that people have endured will 
come to full light for all to see. Every virtue, including every hidden virtue, will 
also come to light. In the end, truth will reign and all will be judged by God’s 
Truth. This should be very consoling to those who have suffered injustice in life. 
Persecution comes in many forms. Of course, persecution issued against you 
because of your faith is the worst form of persecution. But most often, 
persecution comes in other forms. Jealousy toward another could lead to 
gossip about them. Revealing the sins of another in a public way is the sin of 
detraction and is a form of persecution. Passive aggression, slander, the “silent 
treatment” and so much more are all forms of persecution. Any time one 
person attempts to inflict some form of harm upon another, this is persecution. 
One common tendency that people encounter when another has harmed them 
in some way is to return the harm done. There is nothing wrong with defending 
ourselves by speaking the truth with love. But too often, the hurt experienced 
either turns into a consuming fear or into an attack against the one who 
harmed us. When this temptation is felt, Jesus’ words above are most helpful 
and freeing. In the end, no injustice will be ignored. Every wrong will be dealt 
with by the justice and mercy of God, and perfect order and truth will be fully 
restored for eternity. Reflect, today, upon any struggle you have with fear. As 
you do, reflect upon Jesus’ words over and over. “Fear no one.” Do not allow 
yourself to be controlled by any injustice inflicted upon you. Instead, remain 
confident in the truth and, if some injustice is not able to be corrected here and 
now, look forward to the end of time when everything will be brought to light 
in accord with the mind and justice of God. My courageous Lord, You endured 
so much ridicule and harsh treatment but never allowed it to deter You from 



Your divine mission of love. Please free me from all fear and give me courage 
when I face the injustices of life to trust that You will right every wrong in the  
in the end. Jesus, I trust in You. 

 
end. Jesus, I trust in You. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Today’s mass intention is offered for  
Gloria Rhea Johnson, who passed on June 21,2023. 

She is the mother of Celeste Sheehy and husband Matthew,   
 Valerie Laubach and husband Michael.  

 
Please add names of church members and their family members to the sick 
list in the foyer of the church so that we may pray for you.  We will update 
the list weekly and remove names from the list monthly. If a name should 
remain on the list indefinitely, please notify Celeste Sheehy. 

 

Diocesean News 
 

September 14, 2023 9:00 am – 2:30 pm -In our Creed, we pray, "I 
believe...all things visible and invisible." We are taught in the catechism of 
“the existence of the spiritual, non-corporeal beings” yet do we pay 
attention to these beings? Spend this retreat day to learn more about the 
angels among us and their presence in our lives. The retreat at Cedarbrake 
will be led by Mary Pomeroy. The cost is $45. 

************* 
Our Mission Statement: To be a faith community bringing the presence of 

Christ to all by celebrating God’s word and the Sacraments. 
 

Our Vision Statement:  To build a strong and vibrant community through 
core values based on love, selflessness, and service. 

Sick List 
Father God, we pray for all those who are facing sickness in their bodies.  

We ask that you restore their health, soothe their pain, and ease their 
worries. Give them your peace and comfort.   

In Jesus name, Amen! 
Don McKelvain   Sonja Hemstreet Gaines 

 Hilde Ouellette   Jessie Hithe  
 Julie Hemstreet 

 

St. John’s Offering 

                                                     June 11, 2023   

Regular Offering: $1,626  Building Fund: $125 

       June 18, 2023 

                Offering amounts will be included in next week’s bulletin. 

 



 

Announcements 

 

We will have pastries and coffee available in Sophie Hall after Mass every 
Sunday except the fourth Sunday of the month. Please stop by and visit for 
a few minutes. 
 

In conjunction with Shepherd’s Pantry, we provide a food pantry for the 
community in Sophie Hall on the second Saturday of every month. Contact 
Sylvia Glynn if you would like to volunteer to help. 

July 15, 2023 - Heather Weekley will be holding EIM classes at 9:00 am and 
3:00 pm for those who need to become Virtus compliant. 
 

If you are interested in becoming a member of St. John’s, please fill out the 
membership card located at the back of the church. St. John’s would like to 
welcome our new members and our guests. We are so very glad to have you 
with us.  
 

Contact Carolyn Brown or Gwendolyn Stewart either while at church or email 
at saintjohn1312@yahoo.com if you are aware of a church member who is ill, 
hospitalized, or homebound. 
 

If you have items for the bulletin, please submit them to Celeste Sheehy at 
stjohn1312@yahoo.com. Please submit all items by 5:00 pm on Thursday 
to allow time to prepare the bulletin for Sunday Mass. 

Juneteenth Parade 

                  
 

Knights of Peter Claver Ladies Auxillary Initiation 

   


